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Q: Who is funding the Calgary Metropolitan Foundation?  For how much money?  
Has the City of Calgary quit funding? 

A: Alberta Health Services, Calgary Zone does not fund the Calgary Metropolitan 
Foundation nor was funding provided by the Former Calgary Health Region as 
they are considered a housing operator.  

 Alberta Health Services, Calgary Zone provides Home Care services to eligible 
residents that live in the Calgary Metropolitan Lodges in the same way we 
provide care to clients living in their private homes.  Integrated Seniors Health, 
Calgary Zone is piloting a program in some of their lodges where Home Care is 
providing the contracted care vendor with an extra Health Care Aide during the 
night. 

  

Q: What is the history of the “Bentall” building previously “public” land and facility?  

A: The Sheldon Chumir building is owned by Alberta Health Services.  Bentall is 
currently the third party property manager for the site and were the development 
team lead as a partner with Alberta Health Services on the project. 

As part of the Alberta Health Services Boards' ongoing commitment to community 
engagement, openness and transparency, members of the public, in attendance at the  
Public Board meetings, are invited to submit questions to the Board.  A direct response  
will be provided and the question and response will also be posted on the AHS website prior  
to the next Public Board meeting. Questions of the Board can also be submitted through the 
Board Office at AHSB.admin@albertahealthservices.ca 
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